Jim Pithouse

Senior Planner

City of Worcester

Orchard House

Farrier Street

Worcester

WR1 3BB

21 August 2006
Dear Mr Pithouse

City Centre SPD Preferred Option

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation with regard to the above document.  I would like to make the following comments in response to the SPD.

The HBF would like to object to Para 3.16.  The Federation is concerned that by restricting the major residential development on the mixed use sites within the Local Plan as this may compromise the deliverability of the development, which may as a result preclude achieving the desired objectives for the City Centre.  Mixed-use schemes, particularly on previously developed land, can be costly to develop.  Residential developments can help make a scheme more viable.

PPG3 Housing promotes the location of housing within sustainable residential environments, in particular mixed-use developments in city centre locations.  The document specifically states that ‘Local planning authorities should facilitate mixed-use development by encouraging more housing’.  The HBF would like to see this further reflected within the City Centre SPD.

We thank you for the opportunity to comment on the SPD and look forward to receiving further notification of the progress of the LDF.
Yours sincerely

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West

Please note the change of name to the Home Builders Federation and our change of address below.  Please can you amend your records accordingly.

